
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As you are aware, we are rapidly approaching the long summer break and, with that in 

mind, I would like to take this opportunity to thank – you, on behalf of all the Staff and 

Governors, for your unswerving patience during the last academic year. 

It has been a turbulent year; a year that has thrown many obstacles and challenges at the 

feet of Greenhead Church of England Primary Schools management team but, I am 

absolutely delighted with the work and effort the staff and children have put into getting us 

to ‘Good’ in June and for everyone’s consistent commitment to the school. I am also able to 

reassure you that come September; there will be much more to celebrate.  

We will start the year with a new, full time and permanent, member of staff, Mrs 

Makepeace. We will also be introducing a new and exciting ‘Cornerstones’ curriculum in 

terms of Science, History, Geography, IT etc (please see attached information) and,  your 

children will be joining their friends from Henshaw Church of England Primary School when 

they go swimming each week.  The children will now be swimming at the 

Wentworth Leisure Centre in Hexham at all year round from September (depending on their 

Key Stage slot). 

Key Stage 2 children from both schools will swim in the Autumn Term on Tuesdays 11.00-
11.30am starting on Tuesday 12th September. 
 
Key Stage 1 children from both schools will swim in the Spring Term - same arrangement 
and time as above starting on Tuesday 9th January 2018 
 
Reception children will swim in the Summer Term - same arrangements and time as above 
starting on Tuesday 17th April 2018 
 
May I take this opportunity on behalf of all staff and Governors to wish you a happy, relaxed 

and, hopefully, dry summer and to thank you all for your continued support. We look 

forward to seeing you all in September. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Sarah Hutchinson  
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